

The Doane Family News

Volume XXII, Number 1

Spring 2007

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

We're trying our best to get these newsletters back on schedule with Fall and Spring, but seems that we just can't get it done. We will continue however, to work to that end.

We completed our transfer of \$50,000 from our Endowment Account to Doane Family Foundation at Doane College. This was approved by the Board of Directors at the 2006 Reunion. This will increase our Scholarship Fund to about \$230,000, and will enable us to give out more scholarship money in 2008. Our endowment fund growth in 2006 was just about \$50,000, so our fund is still what it was the beginning of 2006. We had two scholarship applications this past February/March from DFA member relatives, but do not have final results as yet. We will again publish application information this coming fall for the 2008 school year.

Our 2008 Canada Reunion Committee has been busy.



You will read more about that in this issue. First Vice President Ted Doane (NE), Vice President Jane Anderson (MA), Janet Jeffries (Doane College) and Janis Mitchell (Doane College) traveled to Toronto to meet with 2008 reunion committee chairman & Vice President Cora Brodie to make plans for the next reunion.

Our Web Site is looking better everyday, thanks to Webmaster Jane Anderson. Be sure to take a look at it at www.doanefamilyassociation.org. And don't be afraid to offer some constructive help to Jane.

Until next time, hope every one is keeping busy and feeling fine.

Respectfully yours,
Dick Doane, President

MEMBERSHIP REPORT

As of April 15, 2007, ten Doane descendants have become new Life members since the Davis Reunion last July. Upon receipt of the recent Doane Family Newsletter, I checked the entire list of "Lost" Doanes. The majority are in the "inactive file" due to no forwarding addresses. A lesser number are in the "inactive file" due to the non-payment of dues. I sent a letter to each member reminding them that they are delinquent prior to moving them into the "inactive file". The delinquent dues process happens in the year of a reunion. The letter is sent prior to reunion, and I wait until about September to notify Joey Fikar at Doane College, who manages our mailing list, which names should be moved to the "inactive file". Upon the receipt of a new membership, I try to process it and have it in the mail within 24 hours. I send a short note of welcome, the membership card, a copy of the latest Family Newsletter and notification to Joey at Doane College of the new membership.

I should like to be relieved of this responsibility at the 2010 Reunion, that would be 10 years as Membership Chairperson, the term limit as stated by the by-laws. It is an interesting office and does not consume a large amount of my time.

-Eunice Brabec, membership chair

CALL FOR HELP

Our DFA historian Kay Blair is looking for people with time on their hands who would be willing to take the letters and news articles that have been sent to her by various people to update records; and enter the births, marriages, and deaths listed for each Doane family. Call or email Kay at (703) 430- 2255, kkblair31@aol.com if you want to help with this important project.

HAWAII AND CAPE COD CONNECTIONS

Healani Onohio Aulani Doane, long-time civic leader in Honolulu, traced her genealogy back to Cape Cod. For 35 years, this grand lady was head of the Daughters and Sons of Hawaiian Warriors, a group dedicated to preserving native culture through parades, festivities, and education. When she died, her obituary in the Honolulu Advertiser gave a hint of how much Cape Cod influences had been absorbed into island culture. It stated that: "She insisted that common and profane behavior would find no place in Hawaiian Grace. Part English and Hawaiian; she bridged both worlds with dignified respect."

Excerpted from an article in the Cape Cod Voice, March 9, 2006,
 by DFA Historian, Kay Blair

-		
The Edition of the Australian	***	
Fuducations Order	Form	:
Archivist at Work	4	
		۰

2006-08 OFFICERS

PRESIDENT Richard (Dick) Doane 3888 Mark Twain Dr Pinetop, AZ 85935 928-369-4207 rmdoane@wmonline.co

HISTORIAN Katherine Blair 1044 S. Ironwood Dr. Sterling, VA 20164 703-430-2255 kkblair31@aol.com

1st VICE PRESIDENT Ted Doane 17706 Bluff Road Waverly, NE 68462 402-786-3555 td4325@alltel.net

SECRETARY Julia Brown 4775 McIntyre Rd. North Street, Mi 48049 810-385-9476 griksibrown@prodigv.net TREASURER Barbara Doane 6114 Fellowship Road Basking Ridge, NJ 07920 908-660-9016 No e-mail address

CHAPLAIN William (Bill) Fineout 630 Moorland Dr. East Lansing, MI 48823 517-332-8651 fineout@comcast.net

REGIONAL **VICE PRESIDENTS** Jane Anderson 433 Baldwin Road Carlisle, MA 01741 978-369-9672 iane@rotger.net

Cora Brodie 75 Southdale Drive Markham, ONT, CAN **L3P1J9** 905-471-9060

Dorothy Doan Baker 4 Creek Ridge Pittsford, NY 14534 585-385-6381 dorobaker@aol.com

Dorothy Doan LoPresti 43 Longwood Drive Groveville, NJ 08620 609-585-5869 dedlp43@aol.com

James F. Doan 415 Old Trail Road Daytona Beach, FL 32118 386-257-2674 idoan@cfl.rr.com

Robert E. Doan, Sr. 567 Clyde Downs Rd. Franklin, NC 28734 828-524-9579 robertdoan@webtv.net

Brian Doane 11 McQuesten Circle Litchfield, NH 07090 603-424-6912 bhdoane@iuno.com

Derek Done 13 Harwood Rd. Marlow, Buck, SL72AR United Kingdom derek.done@bintertnet.com

Dick Doane 103 Vinca Drive Georgetown, TX 78628 512-868-5533 doansx1@msn.com

James T. Doane 228 Brook Rd. Milton, MA 02186 617-696-8962 itd@boselec.com

Kenneth Doane 15917 NE Union Rd #40 Ridgefield, WA 98642 360-574-7670 doanekw@teleport.com jrma4962@aol.com

Linda M. Doane 4755 Aldun Ridge #208 Comstock Park, MI 49321 616-784-2762 Idoane@att.net

Sally Greve 334 24th St. Ames, IA 50010 515-232-3520 sdgreve@earthlink.net

Erma Phillips 1030 Encanto Drive San Jacinto, CA 92582 909-654-4312 eiphill@pe.net

Pam Saba P.O. Box 466 Pile, CO 80470 303-816-5575 pamsaba@juno.com

Mary Ann Sindt 58052 Avery Rd. Three Rivers, MI 49093 269-244-5480

2006-08 COMMITTEE MEMBERS

ARCHIVES

NOMINATIONS Conn Doane, Chair. 2743 Lookout Circle Ann Arbor, Mi 48104 734-971-5822 doanecb@aol.com Cora Brodie (ONT) Betty Goodrich (MN)

MEMBERSHIP Eunice Brabec, Chair. 461 Dellbrook Ave. South San Francisco, CA 94080 650-583-4985 a57graduate@rcn.com Joey Fikar (Doane College)

PUBLICATIONS Proceedings: Mary Ann Sindt 58052 Avery Road Three Rivers, MI 48093 269-244-5480 JRMA4962@aol.com

REUNION Cora Brodie, chair 75 Southdale Drive Markham, ONT, CAN L3P1J9 905-471-9060 Jane Anderson (MA) Ted Doane (NE) Cara Doane (MI) Janet Jeffries (Doane College) Janis Mitchell (Doane College)

Spring Newsletter Jane Doane MacDuff 2618 Occidental Drive Vienna, VA 22180 703-560-8928 ianemacduff@verizon.net

Fall Newsletter: Barbara Rotger 25 Dyer Ave. Melrose, MA 0217.6 781-665-1601 barbara@rotger.net Janet Jeffries (Doane College)

PRESERVATION OF **GENEALOGICAL** RECORDS Katherine Blair 1044 S. Ironwood Dr. Sterling, VA 20164 703-430-2255 kkblair31@aol.com Virgil Doan (UT)

CUSTODIAN OF THE BOOKS Linda M. Doane, chair 4755 Aldunridge N.W. #208 Comstock Park, MI 49321 616-784-2762 ldoane@att.net Janet Jeffries (Doane College) Janis Mitchell (Doane College)

Albert Doane, Chair 107 Idlewood Drive Amherst OH 44001 440-988-2320 acdoane@centurvtel.net Duane Doane (OK) Janet Osborn (CA) Julia Brown (MI) Janet Jeffries (Doane College) Jacque Wisman (Doane College)

MEMORIAL Ann Doane, chair 11 McQuesten Circle Litchfield, NH 03052 603-424-6912 bhdoane@iuno.com

Ralph Anderson 433 Baldwin Rd. Carlisle, MA 01741 978-369-9672 Ralph@rotger.net Ted Doane (NE)

INVESTMENTS Dorothy Doan Baker, Chair 4 Creek Ridge Pittsford, NY 14534 dorobaker@aol.com Albert Doane (OH) Russell Brabec (CA) Dick Doane (AZ)

DEACON JOHN DOANE **RESEARCH** Virgil Doan, Chair 815 Kirk St. Layton, UT 84041 801-444-9306 vldoan@earthlink.net Derek Done (UK Dorothy Doan Baker (NY) Ken Doane (WA) Lyn Winters (CÁN) James T. Doane (MA) Sylvia Doane LaVigne (MA) Kay Blair (VA) Marshall Doane (MA)

CONSTITUTION & BY-LAWS Kenneth Doane, chair 15917 N.E. Union Rd #40 Ridgefield, WA 98642 360-574-7670 doanekw@teleport.com Betty Goodrich (MN) Ted Doane (NE)

DOANE FAMILY FOUNDATION Dick Doane, chair 3888 Mark Twain Drive Pinetop, AZ 85935 928-369-4207 rmdoane@cableone.net Dorothy Doane Baker (NY) Ted Doane (NE) Jonathan Brand (Doane College) Jacob Dering (Doane College) 50th Anniversary DFA Reunion Update July 21 - 26, 2008

Be sure your passports are up-to-date, and mark your calendars for the 2008 DFA 50th anniversary celebration reunion to be held next July in scenic Barrie, Ontario. This is a special milestone in the history of the Doane Family Association and we need you to be there!

The planning committee for this special reunion met in Barrie, April 19 - 21, and they report that plans are progressing nicely for the weeklong event. In attendance were Reunion Chair/Vice President Cora Brodie, Don Brodie, and Ontario Chapter President Randall Doan and his wife Lina all of Ontario, Ralph and Vice President Jane Doane Anderson, Massachusetts, First Vice President Ted Doane, Nebraska, and Janet Jeffries and Janis Mitchell, Doane College in Nebraska.

The group met at the Holiday Inn and Conference Center where the DFA will congregate next July. This city is located about 40 miles north of Toronto on beautiful Lake Simcoe. Barrie is a popular destination for water sport enthusiasts. The conference center offers several meeting rooms and nice accommodations. Barrie's location is also a good hub for the tours on the reunion agenda. The committee set up a tentative schedule of activities that includes a special 50th anniversary celebration event, several historical papers, tours to area Doane sites and other attractions, talent night, children's activities, memorial service, and social and research time, etc. Janis and Janet will bring a new supply of Doane items from the college bookstore, and historian Kay Blair will be set up to assist you with your genealogical research.

All who have a talent to share are urged to work up an act for talent night. If you play an easily transportable musical instrument, bring it along for talent night, sing-a-long activities, and impromptu "jamming."

DFA chapters, either active or dormant, are reminded to compile a brief history of your organization and either mail or email them to Janet Jeffries or Janis Mitchell at Doane College, 1014 Boswell Ave., Crete, Nebraska 68333, janet.jeffries@doane.edu or janis.mitchell@doane.edu. These ladies request that these histories be submitted by February 1, 2008. Earlier is even better! This information will be used for a special project to celebrate each chapter's



Members of the planning committee take a break at the Barrie Holiday Inn restaurant. Pictured from left: Janet Jeffries, Ralph Doane, Randall Doan, Don Brodie, Lina Doan, Cora Brodie, Ted Doane, Jane Doane Anderson and Janis Mitchell.

history.

Please include the following information:

- The founding date for your chapter.
- Who actually spearheaded the organization.
- Where your first meeting was held.
- Any interesting tales about meetings and activities you have had over the years.
- Information about your state/province.

- When the first Doan(e)s came into your area of the country and who they were.
- Is your chapter is still active and, if so, how many current members do you have?
- Submission of photos is also encouraged to add to the design potential.

Watch for more reunion information in future DFA publications. If you have questions about the reunion, please call Cora Brodie, (905) 471-9060, Janis Mitchell, (402) 826-8224, or Janet Jeffries (402) 826-8234.



At the conclusion of the reunion meetings in Barrie, several committee members were luncheon guests of Randy and Lina Doan and their daughter. The group took time to pose for a photo before heading back to Markham. Pictured from left: Cora Brodle, Lina Doan, Janet Jeffries holding a moose dressed in a Canadian Mountie uniform (our new mascot?), Ted Doane, Janis Mitchell, and Randy Doan.

Daniel and Constance Snow Doane Project Clarification

My article in the last newsletter regarding DNA from a female descendant of the marriage of Daniel and Constance (Snow) Doane caused me to hear from a number of you, and all responses came from the male line from Daniel. Let me try again to tell you what we are looking for in DNA.

Several of our members would like to apply for Mayflower Society membership. Since the courthouse burned down that held the proof that Daniel Doane married Constance Snow, and although the clerk of the court declared he had seen it, the Mayflower Society will not accept it. Therefore we need a DNA test done to prove that Daniel married Constance Snow, which the Doane Family would also like to have substantiated.

Now, to establish the direct female line, we have to start with Constance (Snow) and then follow through her daughter, to her granddaughters, to great-granddaughters, etc. It must be female to female back to Constance Snow. Constance and Daniel had four daughters that we know about: Constance, Rebecca, Abigail, and Ruth.

- ☐ Constance Doane married George Shaw and had two daughters that we know about.
- ☐ Rebecca Doane married Benjamin Myrick and had one daughter, Abigail Myrick, who married Joseph Mayo (no children listed, but, if there were females, it would be a line that we could follow).
- ☐ Abigail Doane married Timothy Dimmock and we have no daughters listed, (which does not mean that they didn't have any.)
- ☐ Ruth Doane married Nathaniel Mayo and they had four daughters.

If you think you fit this scenario, please contact Kay and send her the lineage. Kkblair31@aol.com

DOANE FAMILY ASSOCIATION PUBLICATIONS Name City______ State_____ Zip_____ Province _____ E-mail Address_____ Telephone__ ORDER FORM TOTAL *QUANTITY* Volume 1 The Doan(e) Family..... at \$30.00 each..... Volume 2 The Doan(e) Family...... at \$33.00 each...... Doane Families of South-Western Ontario..... at \$21.00 each..... S&H for shipping to Canada, add \$5.00 for each book to above prices if applicable:\$_____\$ Volume 2 Supplement at \$5.00 each postpaid Doane Families of SW Ontario Supplement..... at \$5.00 each postpaid Supplements are complimentary with orders of Volumes 1 and 2 and the South-Western Ontario volume. DOANE FAMILY PROCEEDINGS \$.50 per copy Please put quantity of each in the box provided. Add \$5 shipping for the first copy ordered. Add an additional \$3 for 11 or more ordered. Orders from Canada should include an American money order. 1963 1957 1959 1961 1955 1953 1946 1978 1976 1972 1974 1969 1965 1967 1990 1992 1988 1984 1986 1982 1980 2004 2006 2002 2000 1998 1994 1996 at \$.50 per copy\$_____ Doane Family Proceedings ordered..... Shipping Charges\$____\$ Send check or money order on a US bank for total amount due. (Add \$5 for 1-10 copies, \$8 for 11 or more) Please remit to: Doane Family Association of America, Inc. Send payment and order to: Linda Doane Total Sales in the United States.....\$_____ 4755 Aldun Ridge NW, Apt. 208 Comstock Park, MI 49321-9053 Total Sales if shipping to Canada\$_____

ARCHIVIST AT WORK

The job of Doane Family Association of America, Inc. archivist is to collect interesting items and artifacts of historical significance from various relatives that give knowledge of what the DFA family member has done during his or her lifetime. These items might include books one has authored or compiled, information about a business that one owned or worked at, or other information about DFA members achievements. Pictures of ones family may also be a source for the archives. We can not accept any large item for the archives as there is not enough room for items more than pictures or paper-sized items for the collection.

Any item that is sent to me must have identification of the person(s) in the picture or reference to a DFA person(s)

relationship to the item, and the volume, page number, and family reference number this person has in any of the Doane Family history books. For example:

Thomas Doane, The Doane Family, Volume 1, page 444, #500

William Howard Doane, The Doane Family, Volume 1, Page 481, #538

Any items destined for the archives should be sent to me, Albert C. Doane, at, 107 Idlewood Drive, Amherst, OH 44001, and then I will send the items on to Doane Collége where the items will be catalogued in the archival files.

- Albert Doane, DFA archivist